City of Probidence

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 60

Approved February 9, 2018

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested to move the
McGreary Littlejohn Memorial Square from its current location at Thurbers and

Prairie Avenue and relocate it to Public and Prairie Avenue.
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Michael D. Borg
Director

Jorge O. Elorza
Mayor

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

“Building Pride in Providence”

MEMORANDUM

RESOLUTION NUMBER 1

TO: COUNCILMAN MICHAEL J. CORREIA, CHAIRMAN, COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC
WORKS

FROM: NATALE D. URSO, PE, PTOE TRAFFIC ENGINEER

CC: MICHAEL BORG, WILLIAM BOMBARD

DATE:  JANUARY 17, 2018

Re: JANUARY 17, 2018 PUBLIC WORKS SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA ITEMS

RESOLUTION ITEM 1

Councilman

The following memo is a response to resolution 1 to be heard at 1/17/18 Public Works Committee

Meeting

1.

Resolution Requesting the Traffic Engineer to move the McGreary Littlejohn Memorial Square
from its current location at Thurbers and Prairie Avenue and relocate it to Public and Prairie

Avenue.

Response: We have no objection to installing the McGreary Littlejohn Memorial Square
at the Public St./Prairie Ave. intersection. From our research there is not an existing
memorial square dedicated at the Public St./Prairie Ave. intersection. The memorial

square sign will be installed no later than February 16, 2018.

700 Allens Avenue Providence, Rhode Island 02905
Phone 401-467-7950/Fax 401-941-2567
www.providenceri.com/dpw




